
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 39 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 5880, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to  amend  the labor law, in relation to the definition 
of 
      employer and the duty of public employers to develop and 
implement 
      programs to prevent workplace violence" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  In 2006, the Legislature passed legislation requiring public 
employers 
to develop and implement programs to prevent  workplace  violence.  
That 
law  required  public  employers  to  develop written workplace 
violence 
prevention plans and train employees. 
  
  This bill seeks to expand those requirements to not-for-profit  
corpo- 
rations  receiving  at  least  50%  of their revenues through 
government 
sources. While the goal of this legislation is  commendable,  there  
are 
several technical problems with the bill. 
  
  First,  the  bill is unclear on whether only state dollars are 
counted 
towards the 50% trigger for application of the law, or  whether  
federal 
funds  (including Medicare and Medicaid funds) would be counted as 
well. 
Thus, it is difficult to know which not-for-profit entities are  
covered 
by this bill. 
  
  Second,  while  the  bill  redefines  the  word  "employer" to 
include 
certain not-for-profit entities, it fails to make complementary  
changes 
to  the  word "employee," which in the current applicable section of 
the 
Labor Law is defined as "public employees of employers."  Thus,  
several 
provisions  of  the law would only apply to not-for-profit entities 
with 



public employees--a paradoxical result certainly  not  intended  by  
the 
Legislature. 
  
  Finally,  the bill is retroactive to March 4, 2007 which means that 
if 
I were to sign this bill, virtually every  not-for-profit  entity  
imme- 
diately would be out of compliance with the law. 
  
  In  sum, while the bill has noble goals, in light of the serious 
tech- 
nical errors it contains, I am constrained to veto this bill. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


